
Millersburg Borough Council 

Council Chambers

January 25, 2023 Meeting Minutes

Call to Order – President Dietz called the meeting to order at 6:03PM with Cl’ms Boyer, Campisi, Hoffman, Hoke and Snyder (remote) present.   Mayor Bowman, Borough Manager James Whitall and Secretary Ann Jackson were also present.  The invocation was given by President Dietz, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Guests -  Cathy Lee, K & W Engineers (remote)                        William Specht III, Ark Safety

                Carolyn Dubois, K & W Engineers (remote)                Krystle Shearer, Peace of Mind Cafe

                Jackie Wilbern, HRG, Inc. (remote)                             Catherine Wohlmaker (remote)
Unfinished Business

Review of Millersburg Area School District Building Project – Ms. Lee and Ms. Dubois gave an update on the PreK-4 building plans.  There will be new sidewalks on Route 25 and provisions from Seal Park across the North Street extension to the School property.  The stormwater flow has been lowered from 29 CFS to 8 CFS.  A concrete system will be used for the filtration.  One of the old tennis courts will be turned into a basketball court.  K & W has filed for a variance from the Millersburg Borough Zoning Hearing Board  regarding the number of driveways.   There will be discussion between K & W, HRG and Dauphin County Planning Commission on the additional traffic study results tomorrow.  Motion by Cl’m Boyer, seconded by Cl’m Campisi to grant conditional approval to the Millersburg Area School District expansion based upon Dauphin County’s review and Millersburg Borough Planning Commission’s recommendations, as long as the traffic study items are satisfied.  Motion carried.  Ms. Lee, Ms. Dubois, Ms. Wilbern and Mr. Specht left the meeting at this time.
Police Department Computer Upgrades – Mayor Bowman reported that support will soon end on Visual Alert, the reporting system currently used.  Cl’m Snyder reported on options being researched.  Millersburg Information System quoted $8,455 to replace the server and an additional $5,000 for new software (In-Synch).  Visual Alert has quoted $2,340 for migration of records to a new system and $1,851.05 for 2023 renewal.   Manager Whitall was directed to forward the areas in which the Borough is non-compliant, with regard to cyber security, to Cl’m Snyder.  Cl’m Snyder then left the meeting.
New Business -  None.
Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Campisi to adjourn the meeting at 6:40PM.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Bowman Jackson

Borough Secretary
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